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October Newsletter for the Posey County Saddle Club

Our September shows went off without a hitch! It was a great weekend and we are thankful for all the
help we got. Current points are on the website if you would like to see how it all turned out for 2020.

Time In The Saddle

Please get your time in the saddle applications into Melinda ASAP — no later than October 30", This way
she can get trophies ordered.

! Work Day !

There are some improvements at the arena that we are needing help with. Saturday October 17" from
12p — 5p we will be gathering at the arena and are asking that any member available to come out. We
will be having a cook out or bonfire for hotdogs at the end of the day. If you can’t make it the entire
time that is completely ok. Any help you can offer will be greatly appreciated! We understand that some
have small children and they are more than welcome. There will be parents there to help keep an eye
out and to keep everyone entertained. Family is what our club is built on.

Below is the list of things we will be working on :

1.

Re-attaching the belting, this is the black stuff around the arena that keeps the dirt in. It is falling
down in many areas and is a safety concern as a horse could trip over it and hurt themselves and
their rider, we will need mostly lots of people, but also drills, shovels, rope, and wire cutters.
Painting the handicap ramp along the side of the announcer’s booth. This is a big eyesore and
needs to be repainted to make our arena look nice. We will need, people, paintbrushes, rollers,
and paint trays.

Re-welding a couple of broken places on the arena fence. | know this is a long shot but if anyone
has a handheld or portable welder, and knows how to weld we really need to get these areas re-
welded.

Taking down all of our metal signs so they can be sanded and re-painted over the winter. For
this we will just need people!

We are also in search of three 50 gallon plastic barrels to replace the barrels we have as they are
starting to get in rough shape, if you or someone you know is able to get their hands on any,
please let us know!

If you are able to attend please contact Melinda at 812-202-1200 so we know how much food we need.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be Thursday, October 15" @ 7pm. We encourage everyone to come out and
participate!

Any and all members are asked to be active in our meetings. This is the only way our club can grow and
all voices to be heard.



